
Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

As we complete the end of another term at Christ Church, I am reflecting on the pace of life at the moment. With reduced services and 

increased costs, families are busier and managing more pressures than ever before and this is very much the case in schools as we con-

tinually try to do more with less. 

 

Nonetheless we continue to do our very best for pupils and have had an extremely positive spring term: 

Health & Safety / 
Premises 

We appointed a new site manager and had our Fire Risk Assessment and Merseyside Fire Inspection; both of which 
were extremely positive 
Our kitchen was stripped and refurbished during the half term break 

Staff Development 
  

3 teachers are undertaking National Professional Qualifications for Middle Leadership; Mrs Campbell, Mrs Parring-
ton and Miss Hogg 
Mrs Lakin continues to quality assure graduate teachers across our Trust 
Mrs Donelan delivered a twilight training session for all teaching team and another local school about children’s 
memory, knowledge retrieval and how to support this in teaching 
Staff attended training in de-escalation and we hosted this for other schools also 
Staff received updates from Geography, Science and PSHE subject leaders 
We have recruited Mrs Laura Taylor to our teaching team 

Sport 
  

We have run sports clubs twice a week every week along with weekly tournaments where Christ Church pupils 
have excelled across tag rugby, basketball and hockey 
A group of Y1 pupils enjoyed a soccer morning 
Y3/4 competed in Tranmere Rovers Futsal competition 
We have had demonstration assemblies from Basketball and Judo professionals 
Mixed Y5/6 rugby team participated in Six Nations Rugby session at Birkenhead Park 
Y5 girls and boys teams visited Chester city football club for a tour, training and match 

Academic achieve-
ments 
  

We entered the Wirral mathematics competition, competing against other Wirral primary schools and won first 
place! 
Y1 have completed their cookery unit of learning 

School to school 
support 
  

Mrs Grant-Jones continued part time leadership support for Oxton St.Saviours and then returned fulltime to Christ 
Church in February.  As well as helping another local school, Mrs Grant-Jones developed her leadership skills in a 
different context that she can now bring back to Christ Church. 
Mrs Campbell is leading the Wirral EYFS hub for CDAT schools, focusing on supporting effective classroom provision 

Faith school work 
  

We have led family services in church each half term 
Our church has led Experience Easter reflection day for our pupils 
We have attended Diocesan training in courageous advocacy 
Mrs Grant-Jones attended Collective Worship update 
Mrs Parrington has linked with RE leaders network 

Our Trust CDAT 
  

We have contributed to the Trust Estates Strategy 
The central support team has grown with more support for teaching, learning, attendance and inclusion in place 
We now have 15 schools in CDAT – so many partners for us to work with and learn from each other 

Support for Vul-
nerable Pupils 
  

Our privately employed Educational Psychologist has assessed a number of pupils to enable us to access effective 
provision for them 
Our private Speech and Language Therapist continues to work with our pupils for half day every week, as well as 
the ADHD Foundation and CAMHS, supporting individual pupils and removing barriers to learning 
Mrs Grant-Jones has attended Looked After Children update training 
Our Safeguarding Governor has attended a monitoring link governor review with Mrs Donelan 
Our SEND Governor has attended a monitoring link governor review with Mrs Thornton 

Attendance & Be-
haviour 
  

                               We continue to work on both areas with growing improvements. 
                                      We have reset the behaviour expectations for UKS2 and behaviour across the whole school is 

overwhelmingly positive, with just 1% of negative behaviours recorded. 
 

 Current Christ Church pupil attendance =  95% National pupil attendance average = 93% 

Christ Church persistently absent pupils = 13.4% National persistently absent pupils = 20.7% 

Pupil Enhance-
ments 
  

Y6 have had a fabulous time challenging themselves and making great memories on an outward bound residential 
Y5 visited Speke Hall to find out about Tudor life 
Y3 enjoyed a fabulous Egyptian immersion day 
Y2 visited the Catalyst museum to work scientifically 
F2 visited Liverpool World Museum to explore the dinosaurs 
We are hosting a sports camp for the Easter holidays 



What Next? 

Coming up during the Summer term, will be our academic assessments for pupils, as well as sports days, Experience Pentecost, Y4 

residential, Y6 leavers celebrations and lots, lots more! 

 

As you know, we are saying Goodbye to Miss Shahi and sending our love and prayers for her future success and happiness as she em-

barks upon her first Headship. She has been a great friend to so many pupils, families and staff and we all wish her well in her new 

role. 

 

Mrs Grant-Jones will be completely non-teaching so that all of her time will be management focused as she takes up a role as Acting 

Deputy Headteacher for the summer term. 

Miss Megan Hogg is joining our Leadership Team to support and drive our KS1 classes: 

 

                                                         Miss Megan  

Pre-School and FS2 EYFS lead Mrs Campbell 

KS1 Y1 & Y2 Miss Hogg 

Lower KS2 Y3 & Y4 Mrs Parrington 

Upper KS2 Y5 & Y6 Miss Cooper 

Governors will then review school structure during the summer term and share plans with families and staff for next year during June. 

We will be continuing our school support offer by providing leadership support to Woodchurch Primary School during the summer 

term as Mrs Donelan assists them in their development. 

I hope this gives you a clear overview of our work for your children over the past few months – we love working with you to achieve 

our best for them and are looking forward to a positive summer. 

Happy news for Mrs Gill Baker - over the holidays she is getting married and will return as Mrs Williams! We all hope she has a happy 

day filled with love as she and Mr Williams celebrate with their family and friends. 

Thank-you for your support; wishing all our families a blessed Easter, 

Mrs Donelan and Team CC 

A Message from Miss Shahi 

Dear families  
 
I am writing to say goodbye to you all and to thank you for all of the kind wishes that I have received as I move into my headship posi-
tion at Bidston Village C of E Primary School.  
 
I have worked at Christ Church for the past 12 years and it has been such a blessing; I always look back on my time here with fondness 
and pride. I am incredibly thankful for the loyal, trusting relationships that have been built up with families as we strive to achieve the 
very best for your children. It has been a real privilege working with your delightful children; they are all unique and special and I am 
forever grateful that God called me to serve at this school in this very special Moreton community.  

My prayers will continue for every child, parent, governor, member of staff and for all at Christ Church Parish to continue to flourish 
and I would like to express my thanks to you all and the rest of the community for the care and respect that I have received through-
out my time here. Christ Church C of E Primary School will forever hold a very special place in my heart. 
  
I could not be prouder to have been a part of the Christ Church family. Thank you for supporting school and trusting the work that we 
do with your children. I am very thankful for every memory and experience we have achieved in partnership. Together we really can: 
‘do all things through Christ who strengthens us.’ 
 
Every blessing to you all 
Mina Shahi   
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